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Gregory D. LoGerfo is the Acting Coordinator for Counterterrorism for the Bureau of 
Counterterrorism; he previously served as the Bureau’s Principal Deputy Coordinator. He is a 
career Senior Foreign Service Officer with the rank of Minister Counselor. His previous overseas 
leadership positions include Deputy Chief of Mission in Baghdad, Iraq from 2021 to 2022, and 
Deputy Chief of Mission in Tunis, Tunisia from 2019 to 2021. Mr. LoGerfo served as Chief of 
Staff to Deputy Secretary of State Sullivan from 2017 to 2019, and as Director for Maghreb 
Affairs in the Bureau of Near Eastern Affairs from 2015 to 2017. He served as Counselor for 
Political and Economic Affairs in The Hague, the Netherlands from 2012 to 2015.  

Mr. LoGerfo’s other overseas assignments include Deputy Political Counselor in Baghdad 
(2010-2011), Political Officer in Cairo, Egypt (2007-2010), and in Amman, Jordan (2001-2002). 
He served in Washington in the Department of State’s Office of Israel and Palestinian Affairs as 
Senior Economic Officer (2003-2005), and as Director for Israel, Palestinian and Jordanian 
Affairs at the National Security Council (2006).  

Mr. LoGerfo’s performance and leadership recognition includes the Secretary’s Distinguished 
Honor Award in 2019, the James A. Baker Award for Outstanding Deputy Chief of Mission in 
2021, and the Presidential Rank Meritorious Service Award in 2023. 

Mr. LoGerfo received his law degree from the College of William and Mary and his bachelor’s 
degree from the University of Miami (majoring in economics and history). He was raised in 
Belmont, Massachusetts, and attended Boston College High School. Mr. LoGerfo is married to a 
piano teacher and artist; they have two boys. Mr. LoGerfo speaks Arabic and Dutch. 


